
Audit and Risk Committee 14-09-15 
Paper ARC2015-09 

 
 

 

 

 

External audit 2014 management letter: progress report on actions 

 

Outcome requested  Audit and Risk Committee is invited to note the progress of the 
implementation of the external audit recommendations from the 
2014 management letter. 

Executive Summary The detailed recommendations arising from the 2014 external 
audit and recommendations from prior years are replicated in 
Appendix 1. 
 
The 2014 external audit management letter contained one new 
recommendation, and two prior year issues to implement (one of 
which was in progress at year end 2014):   
 
1) Completeness of performance related bonus contracts: 

HR do not believe that there are any further contracts 
containing performance related bonuses. The arrangement 
with the academic identified has now ceased. The Director of 
HR will be involved in any future discussion if such a bonus is 
proposed in future by a school/institute or Professional 
Services directorate. 
 

2) Completeness of the disclosure of related parties: the 
guidance and form requesting disclosure of related party 
interests have been redesigned to ensure better 
understanding of the information required to be collected 
which in turn should enable more complete disclosures. 

 
3) Nil NBV Assets: the guidance requested improvements to 

accounting for fixed assets to clear out and verify the fixed 
asset register. This process is now almost complete and has 
been incorporated in both the timetables for year end 2015 
financial statements and the implementation of FRS102. 

 
Additionally the management letter contained prior IT audit 
recommendations which were anticipated to be implemented as 
the IT transformation project progressed. An update on these is 
currently being requested from IT services and will be provided for 
the ARC meeting. 

QMUL Strategy Compliance with external audit 

Internal/External 
regulatory/statutory 
reference points: 

HEFCE audit code 

Strategic Risks:  External audit considers all risk areas. 

Equality Impact 
Assessment: 

Not required 
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